DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

October 30, 2007
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held Tuesday, October 30, 2007 at 10:00 AM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Members:
Jack Markell, State Treasurer and Co-Chairperson




Richard Cordrey, Secretary of Finance and Co-Chairperson




Robert Scoglietti for Jennifer Davis, Director of OMB



Larry Koenig, Member at Large




Thomas Hurley, State Employee



Oliver Gumbs, State Employee, via phone 

Others Present:
Ann Visalli, Deputy State Treasurer




Leighann Hinkle, Director, Defined Contribution Plans 




Christy Vanderwende, Deferred Compensation Specialist




Elio Battista, Deputy Attorney General

Thomas Crutchfield, Senior Relationship Manager


Jack Markell called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM.  The minutes from the May 22, 2007 meeting were approved as presented. 
Leighann Hinkle notified the Council that after analyzing the option to add an annuity product to the Plan’s investment line-up, Thomas Hurley has decided that the costs of such options outweigh any potential benefit.  Therefore, Mr. Hurley withdraws his recommendation to the Council to add such an investment product at this time.
Leighann Hinkle provided the Council with an update on Ennis Knupp’s recommendations pertaining to the Fidelity Value and Fidelity Puritan Funds that were addressed at the last meeting.  The Council decided to keep these funds in the Plan’s core line-up due to good performance relative to their respective peer groups but recommended monitoring these funds going forward.
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Leighann Hinkle provided the Council with an update on the option of adding the Allianz NFJ Dividend Value Fund to the Plan’s mutual fund window.  This issue was discussed at the last meeting at which time the share class option was undetermined.  Thomas Crutchfield noted that the Plan could add this fund to the line-up but due to the associated costs, only for the Administrative share class, not the lower cost Institutional share class.  Due to the higher expense ratio to participants and the already large number of investment options in the Plan, the Council decided not to add this fund to the line-up.
Leighann Hinkle briefed the Council on the automatic enrollment feature which is becoming more prevalent in the marketplace, more in the private than public sector, since the passage of the Pension Protection Act of 2006.  Some obstacles that would prevent implementation of this feature include language in the state code which only allows for garnishment of wages with permission from the employee and that Fidelity would need to develop technology in order to record keep dollar figures for the purpose of automatic enrollment.  Given these obstacles and the current climate, the Council decided not to move forward on this issue.  Instead, they would like the Plan to increase its marketing efforts to encourage those non-participants to enroll. 

Thomas Crutchfield provided an overview of the industry trends such as automatic enrollment, investment usage, investment advice and participant and average account balances.  Mr. Crutchfield noted that the Plan is trending well compared to its peers but some areas could use improvement including increasing deferral rates and the need for diversification for those participants invested in only one fund, other than a Fidelity Freedom Fund.  Jack Markell asked Thomas Crutchfield to work with the Treasurer’s Office to come up with ways to address these two concerns and present their ideas at the next meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM. 

